ASPRS - RMR BoD Minutes

March 17, 2009
Meeting called to order at 12:10 pm.
Present:

In person:  Jeff Liedtke, Matt Cross, Kristi Edwards, Sheila Pelczarski, Linda Meyer

Conference Call:  Rick Lawrence, Clyde Hubbard, Jeff Young, Ramesh Sivapillai

1) ASPRS-RMR Board of Directors

The Executive Committee, (Jeff L., Jeff Y., Linda) nominated two candidates to fill vacant ASPRS-RMR Board of Director positions.  Both candidates were elected to their respective positions by unanimous vote of the existing BoD.  
New ASPRS-RMR Board Members are:

· Ramesh Sivapillai, Vice President

· Kristi Edwards, Communications Director

Sheila swore in both new Board Members.

Jeff L. sent a Certified Letter to Dan McGrady informing him we have filled the Vice President position.

2)
Treasurer’s Report – Linda

Checking Balance of $8,880.08

CD Balance of $17,971.54

Jeff L. sent two letters to Jim Plasker.

1. Requesting annual Member Rebate for the Rocky Mountain Region.

2. Requesting rebate for Pecora expenses.  
Jeff Y. and Jeff L. will both follow up with Jim for the Pecora rebate.  

Membership rebate ($3,605.00) received by Liedtke from Plasker 3/23/09
3)
Report on the Rio Grande Chapter - Clyde Hubbard.   

The RMR BoD voted to rebate $8.00 per active member to the Rio Grande Chapter.  Motion by Clyde, second by Jeff L.  Approved.

Rio Grande had an Annual Meeting, with 14 people in attendance representing several government, commercial and academic organizations.  BHI donated the meeting space.  Several technical presentations were given; the group then met for dinner.
The Rio Grande Chapter is actively working on starting Student Chapters at the University of New Mexico at Albuquerque, and New Mexico State University at Las Cruces.  The paperwork for the latter has been completed and is under review.  There are also several community colleges that may support student chapters.  Clyde Hubbard will be the point of contact and liaison for this activity, and will need to work closely with Ramesh (Chair of membership committee).  
Matt Cross has a contact at White Sands National Monument GIS department, and they have interns from universities.  There may be a possibility of getting people there involved with a student chapter.

4)
National Directors Report – Jeff Young

Jeff was sworn in at the Annual ASPRS Conference on Wednesday, March 11, 2009.  Jeff was appointed to the By-Laws Committee and the Archive Committee.  He attended a National Board meeting on March 13 that lasted all day.  Many things were discussed, including the ASPRS Reserve Fund, Licensing and Standards, Imagery for the Nation, LiDAR for the Nation (LiDAR Technology) as well as what to do about lapsed members.  
ASPRS is considering encouraging student chapters to make calls to lapsed members and current members.  There is a possibility of giving the chapters funds to make the contacts.
The ASPRS website is under review.  It will be updated soon.

There was an ILMF (Lidar) conference in New Orleans in January.  There may be more collaboration with ASPRS and ILMF.  Perhaps there will be a joint conference in the future.  
5)
GIS in the Rockies – Matt Cross

Matt has been attending the GIS in the Rockies Board Meetings.  

GISR will be held at The Ranch in Loveland again this year.  The number of rooms will be expanded for 2009, and the rooms will be made bigger.  They also plan to rearrange the hall to allow better access to the vendors.  
There may be a poster session this year.  

The quality of speakers will be improved this year.  Several names are being discussed.  
We need to come up with a title for our ASPRS session.  Please give any suggestions to Matt.

In 2010, the conference may be moved to a different venue.  They are looking at possibilities in the Broomfield – Thornton area.
Kendall Rhodes has left Merrick, and has not been attending the GIS in the Rockies meetings.  If anyone has contact information for Kendall, please let Jeff L. know.

6)
Membership Outreach – Jeff L., Ramesh

Jeff and Ramesh had a discussion on membership at the ASPRS conference last week.  We currently have 45 lapsed members in the RMR.  We need to know:

· Do they know they are lapsed?

· What is their perception of ASPRS-RMR benefits?

· Do they belong to other organizations?  Why? 
What value can we give members?  

· Career and networking events

· Seminars

· Technical Tours

· Webinars for people outside Colorado

We need to get 6 people to make phone calls to the lapsed members.  Ramesh will lead this effort.

Clyde brought up people who have been laid off.  It was suggested National could give people who have been laid off Associate Member status, and the RMR could give a rebate, similar to how we rebate Student Members.  

Action Item:   Jeff L. will draft a letter to National proposing that ASPRS offers continuation of membership and Associate Member status to people who have been laid off from their jobs.
Jeff L. & Rick will work on a plan for benefits for people outside Colorado.

Wyoming – most people are in the Cheyenne/Laramie area
Montana – people are much more spread out
New Mexico – many people in the Albuquerque area
Student Chapters:

1. Rio Grande is working on new chapters.  Clyde Hubbard is the chapter liaison.  
2. Montana State Student Chapter – Rick Lawrence is the point of contact and liaison for Montana student chapters.  Jeff L. contacted Cody Binkleman.  Cody is very busy and can help, but cannot do a lot toward organizing a chapter.

3. Wyoming (Laramie) – Ramesh will work with the faculty advisor to get a chapter re-started.

4. Colorado State University at Fort Collins – Roger Hoffer talked to Melinda Laituri about sponsoring a student chapter.  Linda volunteered to contact Melinda.  Rick knows Michael Lefsky, Remote Sensing professor, and will contact him.

We discussed sponsoring the Rocky Rogues networking get-togethers twice a year.  We currently sponsor one meeting a year in the fall, when we announce the scholarship contest.  

We discussed Technical Tours.  Sheila has a list of past tours and ideas for tours.  Several possibilities were discussed:  USGS, Denver Water, Sanborn, GeoEye, National Snow and Ice Data Center, Ball Aerospace, Laboratory for Atmospheric and Space Physics (LASP) in Boulder, and the Federal Center in Lakewood.

7)
Newsletter – Sheila Pelczarski & Kristi Edwards

Material will be due next Wednesday, March 25 for the Spring Newsletter.  That way the materials could be formatted by March 30.  Kristi will work with Sheila to send out requests for content and material.
8)
Website - Sheila Pelczarski & Kristi Edwards
Kristi has reviewed the RMR website and has some suggestions for minor changes and modifications.  She has also been looking at the other Region’s websites.  We ought  to update our website – links, contacts, etc.  We may redesign the website – it depends on what National does for their website.  We may want to use the new look of their website and create something similar for ours, as we did the last time it was revised.  
We need to update the software, which will let Student/State  Chapters update their own web pages.  We need a separate  Adobe license for each chapter.  Will wait on this until Sheila has her new computer at work (do not want to put new software on computer about to be replaced).

Please email Kristi any thoughts on our website.

Jeff L. announced we received 2nd Place for Newsletter of the Year at the ASPRS conference.
Congratulations!
Meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m.
